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View from the  
Curate’s House 

 
 

 

Dear Friends, 
 

October seems to be a month that heralds a time of change.  The nights begin to draw in and the 
weather gets colder and these changes make us realise that the summer has definitely passed for 
another year.  However, the changes in the colours of nature with greens fading to reds, oranges 
and browns gives us something to enjoy as one season moves into the next.  This change reminds 
us that the seasons are a wonderful part of God’s plan for the world and that we should enjoy 
what he created for us.  
 

The month of October also heralds our annual celebration of the earth’s bounty.  On Sunday 5th 
October we will celebrate harvest and everyone is invited to help decorate the church and we 
bring our harvest gifts to church on that Sunday.  There is a harvest lunch on that day which is 
always a happy, fun occasion when we have a meal together.  After the meal the donated produce 
is auctioned off and the proceeds are distributed to good causes. 
 

Later in October children look forward to Halloween.  When I was a child growing up in Scotland, 
Halloween was a time of great excitement, as we would go out around the town “guising”.  Guising 
involved dressing up and visiting neighbours and friends and we would sing a song or recite a poem 
in the homes we visited.  After the performance we would be rewarded with sweets, nuts or 
occasionally a few pennies.  Nowadays this practice has been overtaken by the American version of 
Halloween, which involves children visiting homes with the demand -“Trick or Treat”.  This is an 
altogether different kind of event from the one I remember.  The children don’t have to do 
anything to obtain a treat and the costumes are usually scary.  There is also an underlying threat of 
a trick being played if you are not generous. 
 

As an alternative to trick or treating some churches have introduced a fun event,  with a Christian 
ethos, called a Light Party to try to engage children with light and love rather than darkness, horror 
and trickery.  Our Junior Church has decided to hold a Light Party on Friday 31st October from 
4.40pm to 6.30pm.  This new event for primary school aged children will include craft activities, 
games, music and stories and a party tea.  It will be organised along the lines of our Good Friday 
activities.  Please pray that this new venture will be attractive to children in our community.  If you 
would like to help at the Light Party please contact any of the Junior Church leaders or speak to 
Sonia or me. 
 

So this year it appears that October will start with the joyful celebration of Harvest and will end 
with a joyful Light Party.  I pray that you will be able to join in the fun at one or both of these 
events. 
 

Every blessing 
 

Revd Mark 
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Parish Directory 
Priest in Charge Vacancy- Please contact either Revd Sonia or Revd Mark  - see below  - 

Curate The Revd Sonia Marshal l curate@dsj.org.uk 

Joint Curate with Market 
Deeping 

The Revd Mark Thomson revmarkthomson@stguthlacs.org.uk  

Churchwardens 
Martin Fisher churchwarden@dsj.org.uk 

Caroline Herron  

Assistant Churchwardens 
Liz Spratley 
John Worthington 
Doris Bellairs 

 
 

 

Parochial Church Council   
Chairman Canon Niccy Fisher chairman@dsj.org.uk  
Vice-Chairman Caroline Herron  
Hon. Secretary Roger Bridgeman  
Hon. Treasurer Simon Marshall treasurer@dsj.org.uk 
Covenant Secretary Peter Wilde  
Electoral Roll Officer Kim Hallam  

Synod Members   
Diocesan Synod Canon Niccy Fisher  

Deanery Synod 

Canon Niccy Fisher  
The Reverend Sonia Marshall  
Simon Marshall  

Choir Master John Worthington music@dsj.org.uk 

Organist Philip Spratley organist@dsj.org.uk 

Organisations   
Bellringers Hilary Gentle ringers@dsj.org.uk 
Church Hall Bookings Jo-Anne Thomson churchhall@dsj.org.uk 
Church Ladies’ Fellowship Margaret Flegg  

Church Coffee Group 
Jane Thompson  
Margaret Flegg  

Church Flowers 
Pauline Brooksbank  
Christine Masters  

House Group Doris Warner  
Rose & Sweet Pea Show Jill Ironside roseandsweetpea@dsj.org.uk 

Junior Church Lisa Goodchild juniorchurch@dsj.org.uk 

Priory News   

Editors 
Caroline Herron 
John Worthington 

priorynews@dsj.org.uk 

Advertising John Marsh  
Printing John Worthington  
Distribution Doris Bellairs  

Webmaster Adrian Hallam webmaster@dsj.org.uk  
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In this Month’s Priory News … 

 
 
 

Dear All, 
 
We always seem to be 
issuing pleas for this, 
that and the other, and 

this month is no exception, I'm afraid.  You see, the 
problem is that we seem to be coming to the end of our 
award-winning column, "Getting to Know You".  Quite 
understandably, some are reluctant to talk about 
themselves - one in fact admitted to having "too many 
skeletons in the cupboard"!  However, if you are itching 
to see yourself in the limelight and have not yet been 
invited, please accept my apologies and give me a quiet 
tap on the shoulder to remind me.  So this month I'm 
afraid it will have to be something from one of the editors.  Next month we have a 
'volunteer' but thereafter, beware - I'm thinking of a new column, "Guess Who?", and that 
could be quite illuminating!  Just kidding?  Seriously though - this is your magazine and we 
really do want contributions and new ideas from lots of people, and not just the regular 
weekly rotas, necessary as they are. 
 
We have a little more news with regard to the Vacancy - you can read about it on page 6. 
 

 John 

 

Margaret has another tasty recipe for us 
this month - what's good enough for her is 

certainly stroganoff for me! 

We thought you'd like to see the new 
Children's Church Banner so we've put in on 
the front cover.  Our thanks to John Marsh - 
sorry we had to stretch it a little to fit, John. 
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Thanks to those who have sent in articles for Priory News. Please keep them 
coming. Please note: pictures containing recognisable children must be 
accompanied by authorisation to publish from their parents or guardians. We 
will not publish the names of children pictured unless specifically requested 
to do so by their parents or guardians. 
John Worthington, Cranmore Farmhouse, DSJ - Tel: 343860      priorynews@dsj.org.uk 
Please let us have your contributions for the November edition of Priory News 
BEFORE the deadline of  Friday 24th October. Thank you. 

mailto:priorynews@dsj.org.uk
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Reports and News 
 

News from the Tower 
 
 

On the 20th September there was a Southern Branch quiz and 
curry night in aid of the Southern Branch Belfry repair fund held at 
Boothby Pagnell village hall. Five of our ringers entered in various 
teams.  We all did reasonably well although we did not win.  A 
good night out was enjoyed by all who turned up.  
 
  

Mike 

Children’s Church 
 
We’ve had a great start to the new academic year welcoming both Jill Ironside as a new 
Leader and also a little girl who goes to DSJ Primary School who’s now joining us on a 
Sunday morning – a warm welcome to her and her family and a big ‘thank you’ to Jill. 
 
This year there will be four regular Children’s Church leaders – Vicki, Ted, Jill and myself 
plus we will be joined by the Clergy some weeks, which is very welcome. 
 
As promised, we’ve had two food related weeks with biscuit making and cake decorating 
as part of our consideration of Matthew 18 and 20.   The children were really excited 
about offering the congregation their cakes as part of the service on 21st September and 
we hope that you enjoyed them. 
 
We watched a brilliant cartoon to launch the Shoebox Appeal to the children, I can highly 
recommend a visit to the Samaritan’s Purse website www.operationchristmaschild.co.uk 
for further information and films.  The children are looking forward to supporting the 
Mission Committee with this initiative. 
 
We have lots of exciting things to look forward to this term; here are two dates for your 
diaries for events you can share with us: 
 
Children’s Light Party (an alternative to Halloween) Friday 31st October 4.30 to 6.30pm – 
all primary aged children will be welcome but places must be pre-booked; letters will be 
available from the Leaders closer to the time.  If you would like to get involved helping 
at a children’s outreach activity but haven’t previously, this could be the event for you!  
Please see Mark for more information.  No spooks or ghouls required. 
 

http://www.operationchristmaschild.co.uk/
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Children In Need Cake Stall Sunday 16th November after the service – please help us raise 
money for this worthy charity by coming and buying our cakes.  Tea and coffee will be 
served in the Hall and there will be a raffle. 
 
It feels slightly early in the October edition of Priory News to be mentioning any further 
the “next bank holiday” so watch this space in the November issue for information on our 
usual events.  If you know of a child who would like to join our Children’s Church, please 
do get in touch with any of the Leaders or Clergy to make an introduction.  We stress to all 
families that there is absolutely no obligation to come every week; modern family life and 
often sporting commitments makes that level of attendance very difficult.  We would love 
to welcome more children along to our Group; please pray for us that we will achieve in 
this aim.   
 

Lisa Goodchild  

 

Mission Matters 
 

 Operation Christmas Child (Shoe Boxes) 
 

Once again we shall be supporting this worthy cause.  If you are able to help by filling one 
or maybe two shoe boxes it would be great.  Leaflets will be available at the back of church 
and in the Post Office.  The filled boxes need to be returned to church by the first Sunday 
in November.  Thank you. 
 

 Homeless/Stronger Together 
 

Unfortunately, the need for help is still with us.  However, the supply has been wonderful - 
thank you so much - but with winter coming on nothing gets any easier for this situation.  
Please consider this need when having a clear out.  We need items such as: bedding, warm 
clothing, jeans, shoes and anything in the food line, especially tinned soup.  Please put any 
contributions into Fred’s box at the back of church.  If you are unable to get to church, 
collection can be arranged.  Contact 01778 348110. 

Pat Feek 

 Building a medical centre in Kenya 
 
Thank you to the Ted and Tanwen for a very interesting talk on the building of the medical 
centre in Kenya on the 14th September.  Further to this, shortly, at the back of church 
there will be a display of photographs . To help with more finance for this project we are 
proposing to display a large flower next to the noticeboard. We are hoping that members 
of the congregation will stick coins on to the flower....any coins will be welcome....and 
when the flower is completely covered we shall add that to other monies which will be 
sent off to Kenya. - Flower Power in action! 

Victoria 
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News about the vacancy 
 

In case you missed the recent announcement in church, at the congregational meeting on 
Tuesday 2nd September, chaired by Canon Chris Lilley, it was confirmed that agreement 
had been reached to appoint a full time Vicar for the Priory Church who would also have 
lead responsibility for developing the Mission Community with Market Deeping.   The PCC 
has already updated the Parish Profile (the new version will shortly be available on our 
website) and we expect that an advert will be placed in early October, with interviews 
taking place towards the end of November. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Priory Church Coffee Group 
 

On Saturday 20th September the Priory Church Coffee Group held their Autumn coffee 
morning when those attending were served with homemade scones and biscuits.  Helpers 
were Mrs Bellairs on the door, Mrs Wray running the raffle, Mrs Clark and daughter Lynn 
looking after the gift stall, whilst Mrs Mills, Mrs Rowlatt, Mrs Cunningham and Mrs Flegg 
served the teas and coffee.  The event raised £ 255-70 for funds which are distributed next 
Spring.  Our thanks go to those who supported the event. 

Bill 

Dates for your Diary 
 

 

 Churches together. 
 

The next united service for Churches Together will be held at the Methodist Church on 
October 19th at 6pm.  On this occassion the preacher  will be Rev Sonia so it would be 
good if she had  support from our own congregation. 

Liz 

 

 

Thank You 
 

Jo-Anne, Louise, Hannah and I would like to thank everyone for the many letters, cards, 
flowers and words of comfort that we received following the death of Jo-Anne’s mother, 
Audrey Ford, in August.  We have been greatly uplifted by the care that all of the church 
family have shown us at this difficult time.   
 
Every blessing 

Rev Mark Thomson 
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 Church Ladies Fellowship 
 

On Saturday 11th October a Bric-a-Brac and Coffee morning will be held in the Priory 
Church Hall from 10-00 till 12-00.  All welcome.  

Margaret 

 

 ‘Playful Pipes’ at the Priory. A date for your diary! 
 

On Sunday 23rd November at 3pm the popular recorder group, Freshe Ayre,  return to the 
Priory Church with a colourful programme of music ranging from the medieval period right 
up to modern times.  Called ‘Playful Pipes’,  the concert  will feature Philip and Jo Astle, 
Ann Wright, John and Victoria Worthington on recorders, cornemuses (an intriguing Tudor 
reed pipe), oboe, rebec, psaltery and keyboard. They are again joined by the baritone 
Bryan Jones and will also feature Philip Spratley playing the thousands of playful pipes of 
the magnificent Priory Church organ. 
 

Tickets: Adult £6, Child £4 include light refreshments and are available from Philip Astle 
(01778 346879), Victoria Worthington  (01778 343860) or at the door. All proceeds are 
going to the Priory Church funds so we are sure we can count upon your support.  Please 
bring all your friends! 

Philip Astle 

More Mission Matters 
 Knit and Natter. 

 

We have now assembled forty two bears of various shapes, sizes and 
colours, each in its own bag (thank you Caroline!) They will  all be 
delivered to the police station ready for transportation to Nettleham 
which is the' bear centre'.  
 

As I am writing this before the Knit and Natter on Thursday I cannot give details of the next 
project. There are various suggestions.....more on this in next month's magazine. The 
October meeting will be on Thursday October 30th. 
 

 Murder Mystery 
 

Apologies for the postponement of the' Murder Mystery' evening. We are hoping that 
murder will be committed at a later date! 
 

 May 16th Plant Sale 
 

Please keep this date in mind as you take cuttings and sow seeds.  May seems a long time 
away, but we need to think about the plants NOW. 
 

Victoria 
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CHURCH  CALENDAR FOR OCTOBER 2014 
 
2nd Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   10:30 am Home Communions  
   7:45 pm  Church Ladies’ Fellowship: To the Black Sea & Back 
 

3rd Friday  Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
 

4th Saturday Francis of Assisi, Founder of the Friars Minor, 1226 
   10:00 - 11:00 am Visiting Ringers 
 

5th  SUNDAY TRINITY 16  (Proper 22)    HARVEST FESTIVAL 

   9:00 am  Holy Communion (said) 
   10:00 am Family Service & Baptism of George Samuel 
      Donohoe 
   12:00 noon Harvest Lunch followed by auction of produce 
 

6th Monday William Tyndale, Translator, Reformation Martyr, 1536 
 

9th Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
 

10th Friday  Paulinus, Bishop of York, Missionary, 644 
   Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
 

12th SUNDAY TRINITY 17  (Proper 23) 

   10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
 

13th Monday Edward the Confessor, King of England, 1066 
 

14th Tuesday 9:00 am  Deanery Clergy Chapter: Deeping St James 
 

15th Wednesday Teresa of Avila, Teacher of the Faith, 1582 
 

16th Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   7:45 pm  Church Ladies’ Fellowship: Dementia Support 
 

17th Friday  Ignatius, Bishop of Antioch, Martyr, 107 
   Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
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18th Saturday LUKE THE EVANGELIST 
   12:00 pm Wedding of Mark Leech & Kirsty Walden 
 

19th SUNDAY TRINITY 18  (Proper 24)   

   10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
   6:00 pm  Churches Together: Joint Service: Methodist Church   
 
20th Monday 7:30 pm  PCC meeting preceded by Eucharist at 7:15 pm 
 
23rd Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   7:30 pm  Deanery Synod  
 
24th Friday  Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
 

26th  SUNDAY LAST AFTER TRINITY  (Proper 25)   

   10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
 `  3:30 - 4:15 pm Visiting Ringers 
   6:00 pm  Choral Evensong 
 
28th Tuesday SIMON & JUDE APOSTLES 
 
29th Wednesday James Hannington, Bishop, Martyr in Uganda, 1885 
 
30th  Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion  
 
31st Friday  Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 
   7:30 pm   Ringers 
 
NOVEMBER 
 
1st Saturday ALL SAINTS' DAY 
 

2nd  SUNDAY ALL SAINTS' SUNDAY  (4th Sunday before Advent ) 

   9:00 am  Holy Communion (said) 
   10:00 am Family Service 
   3:00 pm  Remembering Our Loved Ones  
 
3rd Monday All Souls' Day 
   Richard Hooker, Anglican Apologist, Teacher, 1600 
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Getting to Know You… 
 

It may seem a little strange for one of the editors of Priory 
News to be contributing to this column but since I seem to 
have drawn the short straw, here goes.... 
 

 

 
I was born about ten miles from Blackpool but spent all my early years until college in and 
around Preston.  My parents had both been brought up 
Methodists but became Plymouth Brethren soon after they 
married.  My birth in 1945 heralded the end of World War II 
and also the end of harvest that year. I began playing the 
piano when I was about seven. When I was twelve I became a 
Christian. 
 

After Grammar School in Preston I studied at the Royal 
Manchester College of Music (now the Royal Northern 
College of Music) and then went on to do my PGCE at the 
Institute of Education, London University.  My first teaching 
appointment was in "Sunny Scunny", known to most as 
Scunthorpe.  Whilst there I managed to fall in love with 
Victoria and, rather surprisingly, she took a fancy to me!  We were married in April 1971 
shortly before I was appointed as Director of Music at Harrogate Grammar School.  We 
spent sixteen very happy years in Harrogate and Simon and Rebecca were born there.  It 
was whilst in Harrogate that we discovered what happens if you cross a member of the 

Church of England with a Plymouth Brother - you end up 
worshipping at the Baptist Church for fifteen years! 
 

During a service one Sunday morning, Victoria suddenly 
came up with the name "Stamford" and strangely there was 
an advert in the Times Educational Supplement for a 
teaching post at the Endowed Schools.  Thus we left the 
cold, hilly, beautiful Yorkshire landscape for the cold, hill-
less, er.. different Lincolnshire landscape at the end of 1987.  
Victoria clapped her hands in glee when I was confirmed at 
the Priory roughly a year later. 
 

Work at the High School ended in 1999 but I staggered on 
doing supply teaching round and about for a few years until my teacher's pension clicked in.  
I was asked to take over the running of the Priory Church Choir when Stan and Kathryn 
Haworth left.  Since 1990 I have been examining for the ABRSM (Associated Board of the 
Royal Schools of Music) which is why I disappear from time to time although my trips to 
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faraway places such as Hong Kong and Malaysia ceased after a trip to Taiwan in 2004.  
(Nothing sinister - my papers were in order!) 
 

Many of you will know that I have spent many years honing my DIY skills - firstly the house 
and more recently the barn which has already been used for family gatherings, choir 
practices, concerts, PCC meetings and Knit and Natters. 
 

I have been a member of the PCC for about ten years and I served as Churchwarden for a 
couple of years.  Now I do some arranging of music for two of the groups in which Victoria 
plays and for about five years I have been trying to play some of my own piano pieces.  If it 
wasn't for Victoria and the family, which now includes our wonderful granddaughter, 
Amelia, and my connections with the Priory, life would be very dull, I suspect. 

John 
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Rotas for September 
 
Servers   

 9:00 am 10:00 am 3:00 pm 
5th  Simon Paul - 

12th - Simon & John - 
19th - John & Paul - 

26th - Simon & John - 

Nov 2nd  Geoff Paul Simon 
 
Sidesmen 

5th C Tim Hitchborn and Cled Bennett 
12th  D Trevor Harwood and Kim Hallam 

19th  E Liz Bridgeman,  Bill  and Margaret Flegg 
26th F Val Wilde, Doris Bellairs and Christine Masters 

Nov 2nd A Jane Thompson and Adrian Hallam 
 
Intercessions 

 9:00 am 10:00 am 

5th Sonia Marshall Roger Bridgeman 
12th  - Martin Fisher 

19th  - Bet Washbrooke 
26th - Jo Astle 

Nov 2nd Niccy Fisher Jo-Anne Thomson 
 
Bread and Wine                Coffee 

5th John & Linda Sellars (9.00 am)  Pat Feek & Doris Warner 

12th  Doris Bellairs & Christine Masters  John and Sue Marsh 
19th Christine Payne & Ann Meekings  Val Wilde & Doris Bellairs 

26th Dick & Anthea Wray  Bill & Margaret Flegg 
Nov 2nd Martin & Niccy Fisher (9.00 am)  Johanna Jones & Jill Ironside 

 
 

Flowers  Cleaning Brasses  

5th Harvest  4th Joan Dyke & Linda Mann 

12th Jane Thompson Oct 13th-26th  Dick & Anthea Wray 

19th  Carole Mills    

26th Eileen Day 27th-Nov 9th  Josie Waghorn & Joy Cunningham 

Nov 2nd Vacant  9th Jean Shepherd & Doris Bellairs 
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Readings and Readers for October 
  1st Reading 

1st 
Reader 

2nd 
Reading 

2nd Reader Gospel 

5th 

HARVEST FESTIVAL  (Trinity 16 : Proper 22) 

9:00 
am 

Deuteronomy 8: 
7-18 

Simon 
Marshall 

2 Corinthians 9: 
6-15 

Martin 
Fisher 

Luke 12: 
16-30 

10:00 
am 

Luke 12: 
16-30 

Hannah 
Foot 

  

12th 

TRINITY 17  (Proper 23) 

10:00 
am 

Isaiah 25: 
1-9 

Peter 
Wilde 

Philippians 4: 
1-9 

Adrian 
Hallam 

Matthew 22: 
1-14 

19th 

TRINITY 18  (Proper 24) 

10:00 
am 

Isaiah 45: 
1-7 

Tony 
Masters 

1 Thessalonians 1: 
1-10 

Trevor 
Harwood 

Matthew 22: 
15-22 

26th  

LAST SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY  (Proper 25) 

10:00 
am 

Leviticus 19: 
1-2, 15-18 

Jill 
Ironside 

1 Thessalonians 
2: 

1-8 

Victoria 
Worthingto

n 

Matthew 22: 
34-48 

Nov 
2nd 

FOURTH SUNDAY BEFORE ADVENT  (All Saints' Sunday) 

9:00 
am 

Revelation 7: 
9-17 

John 
Worthington 

1 John 3: 
1-3 

Ann 
Bennett 

Matthew 5: 
1-12 

10:00 
am 

Matthew 5: 
1-12 

Matt 
Billyard 

  

 
 
 

Registers for August 

 
 

Weddings: We congratulate: 
2nd        James Beardsworth & Sally Black 
9th        Adrian Joyce & Helen Wood 
        Brian Hoult & Margaret Bishop 
22nd        Stuart Cox & Kirsty Hancock 
 
Funerals: We commend to God's keeping: 
20th        Donald Thomas Battersby 
22nd        Edward Burnett 
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A Thankyou 
 
Thanks to  John and Sue Marsh for marshalling duties on Saturday, September 13th.  
Between us we welcomed four visiting cyclists on the Lincolnshire Churches Trust 
sponsored Ride and Stride. 
 

Doris Bellairs 

  

Cooking with Margaret 
Turkey Stroganoff 

Ingredients: 
 
450g Turkey fillet 

15ml Sunflower oil 

50g Butter 

30ml Brandy 

1 Clove of Garlic, skinned and crushed 

Salt and freshly ground Pepper 

1 Green Pepper, seeded and thinly 
sliced 

225g Button mushrooms, wiped and 
thinly sliced 

60ml Soured Cream 

 
 

Method: 
. 
Thinly slice the turkey 

Heat the oil and butter in a large sauté pan and brown the 
turkey strips 

Flame with the Brandy, add the crushed garlic and seasoning 

Cover the pan and simmer for 4 - 5 minutes until the turkey is 
just tender 

Increase the heat and add the mushrooms and the pepper and 
cook for 3 – 4 minutes, turning occasionally 

Reduce the heat, stir in the soured cream (if on the thick side, 
stir before adding to the pan) 

Adjust the seasoning 

Serve hot with rice 
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Letter from the  

Bishop of Grimsby 
 

 
This month's letter is from the newly appointed Suffragan Bishop of Grimsby, the Rt Revd 
Dr David Court. 
 
 
 
 
First impressions, it is said, are important, so what are my first 
impressions of the Diocese of Lincoln - after actually being 
here in post, as I write, all of one week! 
 
Well the welcome has been all we could have hoped for, and 
we have met some wonderfully warm, affirming and incredibly 
helpful people. The sun has so far shone, and I have seen the 
county at what I suspect is its glorious best - and we have 
discovered a church full of heart and positively wanting to 
move forward. 
 
It is a contrast to how we are often seen by the world at large - 
and yet I love the description of the Church in 1 Peter 'but you' he says, 'are a chosen 
people, a royal priesthood, a Holy nation, a people belonging to God'. 
 
That, despite all our flaws, is how God sees us. It is what we are called to live out - and I 
am looking forward to working with you to build 'faithful, confident, joyful communities' in 
the years that now lay ahead. 
 

+ David Grimsby 

 

 
 
 

 


